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Dear Mr. Keck:

This letter is a follow-up to our meeting at your agency on May 30, 2012, regarding several issues
which are important to our membership. At that meeting, jointly with your staff and officials from
SC Department of Social Services, we agreed to begin discussions regarding the role of Medicaid in
the development and execution of the front end service array.

In addition, we discussed the possibility of re-bundling the service and rate previously known as
therapeutic foster care (TFC). Although promised for over two years, we have not received any data
related to billing by the TFC agencies under the unbundled system using rehabilitative behavioral

health services.

I also mentioned that providers still need clarification on the Institutions for Mental Disease matter.
Sam Waldrep thought it would be helpful to “dust off’ the tool developed with the state child
placing agencies and this Association. You suggested at that time that Sheila Pires might be a
resource to our group. I agreed to assimilate a small but representative list of providers who could
participate, and we all decided to move forward during the legislative interim.

We asked for assistance again in remediating a problem for some providers whose legitimate
claims eject because two RBHS providers are billing for the same beneficiary in unusual
circumstances. We have been told these billing problems are not as prevalent as they once were,
but that does not appear to be the case in the current billing environment.

We empathize with the difficulties involved in implementing the new health care law and know this
will be time consuming for your staff, But, we want to renew our requests to hold serious
discussions regarding the above matters and to obtain timely compliance assistance for private
providers seeking to avoid violating Medicaid rules.

Kindest Personal Regards,
/ W

Paula M. Fendley, M. Ed., LMSW
Chief Executive Officer

Homes and Family Services
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Richard Kluender

-
From: Gabriele Jefferson
Sent: Tuesday, January 08, 2013 3:01 PM
To: Richard Kluender
Subject: FW: Log letter 17

I don’t recognize anything else but log letter 17. See email below from August. I still have the email with the draft letter attached if
we need it. Please let me know if anything else should be ours, but it doesn’t look like it. Thanks Rich!

Gabriele S, Jefferson

Adwministrative Speclalist

Behavioral Health

Department of Health and Human Services
Phone: 802-898-2565

Fax: 803-255-8204

ewmall: jeffaab@scdnhs.gov

From: Teeshla Curtis

Sent: Thursday, August 02, 2012 11:39 AM
To: Gabriele Jefferson

Cc: Jeanne Carlton

Subject: RE: Log letter 17

No — Sam still needs to review it. | will copy when the log is closed.
Teeshla

From: Gabriele Jefferson

Sent: Thursday, August 02, 2012 10:51 AM
To: Teeshla Curtis

Cc: Jeanne Carlton

Subject: Log letter 17

Hi Teeshla. Do you know if log letter 17 was mailed? Thanks!

Gabriele S. Jefferson
Admininistrative Specialist

Dept. of Health and Human Services
Behavioval Health Services

E-mall: jeffgab@sedhhs.gov

Phone: Boz-Bg8-2565

Fax: 803-255-8204



